<u>Secretary's Corner - Did You Know?</u> That it is time to remind everyone that the proper way to propose a new member is to obtain a "New Member Proposal Card" from the Secretary, fill it out and return it to the Secretary. It's that simple!!

<u>Raffle</u> - Tonight's raffle prize, a gift certificate to Shopper's Hardware donated by Janet McLaughlin, was won by Jack Roberts.

Happy Dollars - Dollars were given tonight by Aaron Milberger, Chuck Redman, Jack Roberts, Dan Mooers, Capt. Lloyd, Tony Wagner, Nancy Hawes, Adrienne Murphy, Wayne Schaab, Bob Carson, Mike McGovern, Paul McKenney, Bob Flynn, Tak Suppasettawat, David Lourie, Marge Barker, Caitlin Helstrom, Joan Frustaci, John LoBosco, Shirley Mooers, Jim Price, Ted Richard and Mark Duval.

Board of Directors Meeting - Joan announced that there will be a Board of Directors meeting on Monday, August 31 at her home at 6:00 pm. As always, all members are welcome to attend.

<u>Bug Light Update</u> - Jack Roberts announced that the mayor of South Portland will give an introduction at the lighthouse at 9:00 am on September 12. Rotarians will be manning the lighthouse throughout the day. Jack said he could use 1-2 more volunteers.

Bike Rally - Dave Bagdasarian reported that once again we will be doing the Bike Rally with the Portland club. The rally is scheduled for Sunday, October 4 from 12-4 pm, followed by a barbecue. We will be splitting the profits, once again, with the Portland club. More information will follow.

<u>New Member</u> - Tonight we inducted our newest member, Caitlin Helstrom, an audiologist who works with Roger Fagan of the Portland Rotary Club. Caitlin and her husband, Chris, are from Presque Isle and have recently moved to Cape Elizabeth. Welcome, Caitlin.

Reminder- Please bring in your back issues of the Rotarian Magazine so that they can be reused and given to others who want to learn more about Rotary.

Rotary Shirts - Tony Wagner announced a couple weeks ago that those who wish to buy a newly updated SP/CE Rotary polo shirt will have the chance to do so. Shirts come in both men's and women's styles and will feature the Rotary emblem. If you are interested in purchasing a shirt, please see Tony ASAP.

<u>Dan Gacetta Update</u> - It was recently announced that Dan Gacetta has moved into the Scarborough Veterans Home for the foreseeable future as he is experiencing some back problems. If you have some time to stop over and visit, he would be very appreciative.

Program - Tonight's program featured Mark Duval, President of the Daybreak Breakwater Club, describing the history of the International Food Festival. Since 2005, the Festival has provided over \$50,000 in scholarships for international and multi-cultural students at SMCC. Mark thanked the many people who helped make this year's Festival a success: Marge Barker, Kathy Cotter, Ted Richards, Adrienne Murphy, Jim & Ilse Price, all the cooks, Chef Wil, Andrew Smaha and the rest of the staff at SMCC, as well as everyone in both clubs. A check was then presented to SMCC President, Jim Ortiz, for \$9,800 from this year's Festival. President Ortiz thanked us not only for the money for the students, but for the recognition it gives them to make them feel part of our culture.

<u>Editor's Note</u> - Thank you to Nancy Hawes for taking notes tonight in my absence.

Upcoming Events

- -August 29 Peter & Kathy Cotter (Anniversary)
- -August 29 Bob & Penny Carson (Anniversary)
- -August 29 Jim & Vicke Russell (Anniversary)
- -August 31 John & Sue LoBosco (Anniversary)
- -September 2 Regular Meeting
- -September 8 Soup Kitchen
- -September 9 Regular Meeting
- -September 16 Regular Meeting

ASSIGNMENTS

September 2

SongLoBoscoInvocationSimpsonRaffle GiftMcLaughlinConductorMcKenney

<u>September 9</u>

Song Lourie
Invocation Suppasettawat
Raffle Gift Meyers
Conductor McLaughlin

September 16

Song McGovern
Invocation Suppasettawat
Raffle Gift Milberger
Conductor Meyers

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT **John Kenny**

Rotary Club of Grangemoth, Scotland

DISTRICT 7780 GOVERNOR **Jeff Pelkey** Rotary Club of Kittery ME

ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH PORTLAND/CAPE ELIZABETH, MAINE www.sp-ce-rotary.org

Officers

President - Joan Frustaci President-Elect - John LoBosco Vice President - Marge Barker Secretary - Paul Butler Treasurer - Nancy Hawes

Directors

Club Administration - Tom Meyers Community Service - Dave Bagdasarian Membership - Bob Danielson International & Foundation - Marc Mutty Director-At-Large - Janet McLaughlin

Rotary Club of South Portland/Cape Elizabeth 116 Oakhurst Road Cape Elizabeth ME 04107